Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library



Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, November 3, 2016 
 Minutes
     Call to Order and Roll Call by Diana Zimmerman at 12:46pm. Jean Beerbower, Mary Bush, Stephanie Leitz were the other library trustees present. Board member Rose Rendler was out of town. Also attending were Town Council member Ryan Smith and citizen, Robin Westphall, and Librarian Carol Blix. 
     Mary moved that the October 6, 2016 meeting minutes would be approved, Jean seconded the motion, and all approved. Mary also approved that October Vouchers would be approved, Stephanie seconded, and it the motion passed.  
Librarian Carol reported that circulation was up to 992 in October from 954 in September. The Eggbots from the State Library wowed the young patrons who used them, but they were very labor intensive for the librarian. Lots of books were donated recently due to the Foundation book sale. Preschool story time continues. Carol is still working on setting up a CPR/AED class with Duncan for the staff, and plans to set up a staff emergency preparedness class with Beau Renfro. Furniture and tech inventories, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on her to-do list.

Old Business:

   Concerning the $3,000 from the county: Trevor Whitney from Local Electric gave a bid for power and internet wiring to increase internet effectiveness and public safety (tripping hazard), but has not contacted Carol as to when the job can be started. The board advised Carol to seek more bids from other electricians if there is still no contact with Trevor.
    Project Outcome surveys on Computer and Wi-Fi use and Children’s programming ended October 21st, with small entry numbers (8 and 3 respectively), but the reports generated were amazing. Carol was advised to rerun the survey when it can be advertised more, to find out whether a link to the survey can be sent to all patrons with emails, or perhaps with a flyer sent with the PUD bills.
    Waiting for More Power Tech’s Noah to send instructions on resetting public computers from LCC to keep viruses from having to be removed for Carol to send on to the LCC IT tech. Carol called More Power Tech and asked for Noah to be reminded. 
   There is no new information on Video cameras.
   The fax machine fee was increased to $0.50 per page.
   Yesterday Carol attended the Town of Cathlamet 2017 Budget meeting and proposed additional funding for contracted services for special short term projects. More research needs to be done to make sure it doesn’t have any negative impact. 
       There was no other old business. 

New Business: 

  The October Foundation Book Sale was successful and more organized, thanks to volunteer Mars Datura’s organization of books beforehand, and despite the date change due to a storm.
    We discussed how we could advertise the library’s services more: “Do you know your library has…4 public internet computers?” as an example.

  Next meeting date – Thursday, December 1st at the library, 12:45pm.
Adjourned at 1:10pm.
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